
 
 John Rossi 

55 Water Street, 32nd Floor  
New York, NY 10041 

(T) 516-868-5600 
jrossi@mettel.net 

May 6, 2021 
 
Patricia Van Gerpen, Executive Director 
Public Utilities Commission 
Capitol Building, 1st Floor 
500 East Capitol Avenue 
Pierre, South Dakota 57501-5070 

 
 Re: Metropolitan Telecommunications of South Dakota, Inc. d/b/a MetTel  
South Dakota Tariff No. 3  
 
Dear Ms. Gerpen,  
 
Enclosed please find for filing revisions to Metropolitan Telecommunications of South 
Dakota, Inc.’s Competitive Access Provider Services Tariff Number 3.  The specific pages 
modified are:  

Check Sheet – 5th Revised, Page 2  

Section 3 – 4th Revised, Page 58  

Section 3 – 4th Revised, Page 59  

Section 3 – 1st Revised, Page 60  

 
This filing brings MetTel into compliance with the Federal Communications 
Commission in its Report and Order in WC Docket No. 18-156, FCC Release No. 20-143 
issued October 9, 2020 (“the Order”). 
 
If you have any questions, or if I may provide you with any additional information, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
/s/ John Rossi  
 
John Rossi 
Regulatory Analyst  
Enclosures  
 
 
cc: S. Sullivan, VP Product Management and Regulatory Affairs 

55 Water Street, 32nd floor 
New York, NY 10041 

CALL 1 (877) 963-8663 

VISIT www.mettel.net 
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